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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday 20th September @1pm
Attended by:  Kathryn Wilkinson (Chair), Pam Drum, Michael Harvey, Tony Hallett, Helen Banks, Alan Mordue, Dr Stephen Willis
Apologies from: Anita Lightstone, Malcolm Bourner
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Previous Meeting (14th December 2016) and Matters arising-
Kathryn was confirmed as new Chair.
Text responses to Friends and Family Test (FFT) questions do require patients to dial number i.e there is no “reply” function.
There was confirmation that pharmacies will accept requests for repeat medication.
There are now two receptionists at the front desk at busier times.
	

	2.
	Update-Alan Mordue-Practice Manager-
Dr Merlin Dunlop will be leaving the Practice in April 2017 to pursue other interests. He will continue to work as a GP.
Dr Clare Goyder comes to the end of her contract at the end of February.

It is proving very difficult to recruit new GPs.

The nursing team is now at full strength and are continually developing new skills.

The practice is reviewing how we deliver services in a way that reduces unnecessary GPs involvement. The focus is on ensuring that patients see the most appropriate person at the right time. The practice is intending to expand roles, possibly to include a pharmacist, Emergency Care Nurse and/or Advanced Nurse Practitioner. Internal practice processes are being reviewed to reduce the administrative burden on GPs, and to improve the efficiency of telephone call and home visit management. 
Receptionist training will be arranged.
The PPG can help greatly by advising on and supporting communication to patients.

An indication of the pressures on General Practice can be seen by merger of Kennington and Botley Practices and the list closure to new patients at the Leys Health Centre.

Friends and Family result for January 2017 – 88% - good.

Waiting times for appointments are about 12 days – this compared well with other Oxford City practices.

Sustainability and Transformation Plans for Oxfordshire are out to consultation.

Seven Day Access is to be delivered through Oxfed.

The CQC Report rated the practice as overall ‘Good’ with one area requiring improvement being process improvements rather than any significant changes in the delivery of services. These have now been addressed.
	Alan to update



	3.
	PPG Activity
Kathryn suggested postponement of detailed discussion of Anita’s paper, addressing the involvement of younger members in the PPG. It was suggested that it might be helpful to try and collaborate with a local school and to possibly address Young Carers.

A revised Action Plan was circulated and adopted – it still focuses on waiting times, the environment and increasing PPG membership.

The PPG is well placed to assist with or advise on signposting of services – especially the virtual group.

Kathryn has been looking at other practice websites to see how they are being used. Can we determine how well ours is used. Alan to look into this.

Kathryn asked  ideas about how to use notice board most effectively. Review next time.
	Alan

PPG

Alan

	4.
	AOB 

Tony enquired as to whether the problem with appointment booking times, brought up by Laura Revel on 14th December had been resolved to her satisfaction. Kathryn will follow up.
Sister Helen asked why there were plans for bed reductions across the NHS when we all hear of the acute problems in social care. Alan will try to explain the rationale at the next meeting
	Kathryn

Alan
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